
TERM 4, WEEK 6,  2024

Mulgoa Matters

Principal’s Message….Dates for the 
calendar……

    Friendship  Love  Learning

26th 
November

Captain 
speeches

28th 
November

Kindy 
Transition

3rd 
December
P&C Meeting

5th 
December
5/6 Visit to 

airport

Dear Mulgoa families,

It is hard to believe we are now more than halfway through term 4!  I 
want to take a moment to reflect on the tremendous effort, focus, and 
dedication that all of you have shown throughout the year. We are in 
the final stretch, and the hard work you’ve put in—whether in the 
classroom, on the sports field, or in all your other activities—has truly 
shone through. 
A special mention today goes to our Year 5 students, who will be 
presenting their captain nomination speeches next week. I have no 
doubt that you will all do an excellent job in sharing your visions for 
the future of our school. Our school captains for 2025 will be 
announced at Presentation Day.
I also want to take a moment to thank our Year 5 and Year 6 students 
for their outstanding behaviour and commitment during camp. You all 
stepped far outside your comfort zones, tackling activities that were 
challenging, and even a little frightening at times. But you did it 
together, supporting each other and pushing through fears. That spirit 
of teamwork and resilience is what makes our school so special, and I 
am incredibly proud of you all.

I want to express my deepest gratitude to our staff, students and 
school community for your continued hard work and unwavering 
focus. As we move toward the end of the year and all the wonderful 
school events that are to happen, let’s continue to support one 
another, celebrate our hard work, and take pride in everything we’ve 
achieved together this year.

Thank you all for your commitment and effort. Let’s finish the year 
strong!

Warm regards,

Justine Blackley
Principal



Reminders
* To keep updated make sure you check our 
School website for dates and all notes. Our 
Facebook page also has photos and updates for 
our families and friends!

*Donations for the St Vincent de Paul Christmas 
appeal are still being accepted at the office until 
Monday 9th December.

* We have a large number of students arriving 
after the bell each morning. A reminder that our 
school day starts at 9am…every minute 
counts!!!

* We already have a number of enrolments for 
Kindergarten 2025. If you have a school aged 
child, or have a neighbour or friend with a school
aged child for 2025, please come to the office for 
enrolment forms or make an appointment for a 
tour of our wonderful school!

Term 4 dates…

Tues 26th Nov - Captain speeches
Mon 9th Dec - Fri 13th Dec - Swim school
Monday 16th December - Presentation Day
Tuesday 17th December - Year 6 farewell & Talent 
Quest and Art Show
Wednesday 18th December - Last day of school



Principal awards ~ week 6

Great Aussie Bush Camp - years 5 & 6




